Road 2 Resiliency December Coalition Meeting

Monday, December 7, 2020

Zoom!

Members Present: Allison O'Rourke, Joseph Bannish, Tessa Clements, Jon Schray, Adrianne Lynch, Kimberly Cunningham, Jessica Verboomen, Jackie Smith, Denise Rowlett, Kathryn Staats, Kayla Camenzind, Jenna Leichty, Hannah Jewel, Brooklynne Johnson, Sara Cooley, Robyn Handley, Darian Johnson, Aiden Zeigler, Gracie Minks, Patricia Goedker, Nichole Page, Lucas Stigall, Dawn Wright, Alyssa Olsen.

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	DECISIONS, ACTIONS, ASSIGNMENTS
Meeting Minutes	No minutes reviewed	N/A
Mental Health Campaign	R2R has been partnering with TAC and WellSpring	If you have any questions,
	for a 12-week Mental Health Campaign on social	comments to suggestions,
	media. One coalition is assigned to post on a	please contact either of the
	specified week, while the other coalitions share	following ladies:
	on their respective social media accounts. We	
	want to bring a little joy this holiday season!	Allison O'Rourke – R2R
		Coordinator:
		agraves@co.pacific.wa.us
		Darian Johnson – Care
		Coordinator:
		djohnson@co.pacific.wa.us
		Denise Rowlett – TAC
		Coordinator:
		pacificcountytac@gmail.com
Executive Board Retreat	R2R holds a 2-4 hour retreat twice per year to go	Questions? Contact Allison at
	over the past year's goals and set goals for the	agraves@co.pacific.wa.us or
	new year. This retreat will include both the 2020	Kathryn Staats, R2R Chair, at
	and 2021 R2R board members, and will take place	kstaats@esd113.org
	(virtually) on December 16 th from 2pm – 4:15pm	
Thank You Cards	Last month R2R delivered Thank You cards to all	THANK YOU TO OUR
	Mike Morris Elementary and South Bend Jr/Sr	AMAZING TEACHERS AND
	High School teachers. We wanted to recognize	SCHOOL STAFF!
	the challenges they are facing this year, and thank	
	them for working harder than ever to provide for	
	our students.	
Election + Board Structure	Due to the pandemic, we are keeping our current	We will miss you Jon!
	board structure with some modifications! Kathryn	
	Staats will be moving into the Chair position,	
	Alyssa Olsen will be moving into the Vice Chair	
	position, Lucas Stigall will be moving out of the	
	Chair position and into a Member at Large	
	position, and Jon Schray will be stepping down	
	from the board. Additionally, we will be keeping a	
	Member at Large position open for a Youth	

	Representative. The Secretary / Historian position is currently open.	
Virtual Work Group	At the end of the meeting, members were asked to vote on our 2021 board via a virtual election!	Thank you for electing our 2021 board
Resiliency Rockstars: SBSD Transportation Staff and SBSD Kitchen Staff	"The South Bend Kitchen staff has gone above and beyond in supporting our students and making sure they have their meals for the week. The cooks are one of the first people on school grounds every day and the love and dedication they put into their job is humbling and really captures the essence of South Bend's spirit. The cooks are always smiling and welcoming to the students and staff when delivering meals to classrooms and when helping manage the volunteers who deliver to houses. Without these ladies, our kids would go without and our school would have a little less light right now. On behalf of Road 2 Resiliency, I would like to recognize the South Bend Kitchen staff for all their hard work and congratulate them on being this month's Resiliency Rockstar. "— Kathryn Staats	
Share-out: Coastal Community Action Program	Kimberly Cunningham presented about CCAP's Diversion Pilot Program. See PowerPoint here.	Questions? Contact Kimberly Cunningham at kimberlyc@coastalcap.org
Monthly Reports: TAC	TAC is hosting a virtual Holiday Party! The deadline was Friday, October 4 th and over 60 families registered! TAC's monthly coalition meeting is next Monday, December 14th.	Questions? Contact Denise Rowlett, TAC Coordinator, at pacificcountytac@gmail.com
Monthly Reports: PCHHS	Pacific County Health and Human Services continued to work on the frontline of the COVID-19 pandemic. Additionally, two new staff have been added to the management team! PCHHS is also seeking businesses or individuals who are located on a well-traveled	If you are interested in a sign on your property, please contact Jackie Smith at jsmith@co.pacific.wa.us or Allison O'Rourke at agraves@co.pacific.wa.us
	road. The Health Department has yard signs for mental health awareness in both English	

	and Spanish (for example: "you matter," and "you got this.")	
Family Resource Navigators / ESD113	Our Navigators continue to work hard to provide services virtually to our students. Additionally, in-person meetings are happening on an as-needed basis for confidentiality reasons.	
South Bend Police Department	No updates.	
Big Brothers, Big Sisters	Jenna is joining us as the new AmeriCorps member for BBBS! Welcome Jenna! BBS is still searching for BIGS. Youth who need community services hours are extra encouraged.	Questions? Contact Robyn at Robyn@swwabigs.org
Only7Seconds	Today is the 7 th ! Wear your O7S shirts/hoodies to help remind everyone to take 7 seconds out of their day to check-in on their friends and family. It only takes 7 seconds to help fight isolation.	Questions? Contact Alyssa Olsen at aolsen@southbendschools.org